The Board of Assessors met on Wednesday, June 17, 2015 at 6:00 p.m.  Present were Chairman McCarthy, Clerk Smith, Member Stetson and Principal Assessor Donahue.
A Motion was made to reorganize the Board as follows:
                    Stephen McCarthy, Chairman

                    Cheryl Smith, Clerk

                    Gerald Stetson, Member

Vote: Unanimous.
The Board of Assessors reviewed the mail folder.

The Assessors reviewed and signed the warrant in the amount of $4,182.93.
The Board of Assessors signed 1 Personal Property abatement certificate.
The Board of Assessors held a discussion regarding the notice to convert the Chapter 61A Land located at Stoney Road/Clark Circle.  The Board agreed by Unanimous vote to recommend to the Board of Selectmen that they do not exercise their right of first refusal to purchase this land.
The Board members discussed the proposal from Tighe & Bond for the FY15 Tax Map updates.  The fee will not exceed $3,500.00.  Member Stetson made a Motion to accept and sign the proposal authorizing Tighe & Bond to proceed with the mapping updates and it was Seconded by Clerk Smith.  All members voted in favor.
The Board reviewed and signed the revised & omitted assessments for FY15.  The warrant will be committed to the Collector/Treasurer.  The Board members also signed the revised/omitted report to be submitted to the Bureau of Local Assessment.
The Board of Assessors will be meeting with Attorney Mark Witkin on Wednesday,               July 15, 2015 at 3:30 p.m. to discuss pending ATB cases. Their regular board meeting will immediately follow. 
The minutes of 4/15/15 & 6/13/15 were accepted and filed.
The meeting was adjourned at 6:30 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

___________________________

Cheryl A. Smith,

Clerk

